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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Sent: Thursday, August 16, 2012 11:55 AM

To: 'David M. Wolpin'

Cc: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Subject: Not doing business with one's department (INQ 12-141)

Hello David,

You are correct that the County Code at Sec. 2-11.1 (c)(2) allows a city employee to contract
through his private company with his city, but the contract cannot be with the city department
that employs him. We’re assuming the city code is silent on this issue.

Also note that the County Code further states that the employee may not enter into the contract if
it would interfere with the full and faithful discharge of his duties to the city. Additionally, he may
not participate in awarding the contract, and his job responsibilities must not require him to be
involved with the contract in any way, including but not limited to its enforcement, oversight,
administration, amendment, extension, termination or forebearance.

This email serves as an informal ethics opinion based on Ethics Commission precedent.

Please feel free to contact me if I can be of further assistance.

Sincerely,

VICTORIA FRIGO, STAFF ATTORNEY
Phone: 305 350-0601
Fax: 305 579-0273

19 West Flagler St., Suite 820
Miami, FL 33130

Miami-Dade County is a public entity subject to Chapter 119 of the Florida Statutes concerning public records. E-mail
messages are covered under such laws and thus subject to disclosure.

From: David M. Wolpin [mailto:DWolpin@wsh-law.com]
Sent: Thursday, August 16, 2012 10:39 AM
To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)
Cc: David M. Wolpin
Subject: County Ethics Code

Hi Victoria – I hope that you are doing well.
Please advise whether you are able to confirm that so long as the city employee exemption criteria of Sec. 2-11.1 (c )
(2) are met , a city employee’s business may rent equipment to the City for a City event ( rental fee total
of approximately $700) where the employee’s department is not involved in the event and the three (3) criteria spelled
out in the code section are each complied with, and that it would not be necessary to seek a formal opinion of the
County Ethics Commission.
Unfortunately, this is a rush matter for informal confirmation, if possible.

Thank you.
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David Wolpin

Member

200 East Broward Blvd., Suite 1900 | Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301
P: (954) 763-4242 F: (954) 764-7770 wsh-law.com | vCard

THINK BEFORE YOU PRINT
This message, together with any attachments, is intended only for the addressee. It may contain information which is legally privileged, confidential
and exempt from disclosure. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution, use, or any action
or reliance on this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately by telephone
(954) 763-4242 or by return e-mail and delete the message, along with any attachments.

Tax Advice Disclosure: To ensure compliance with requirements imposed by the IRS under Circular 230, we inform you that any U.S. federal tax
advice contained in this communication (including any attachments), unless otherwise specifically stated, was not intended or written to be used, and
cannot be used, for the purpose of (1) avoiding penalties under the Internal Revenue Code or (2) promoting, marketing or recommending to another
party any matters addressed herein.


